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A Mother’s Day wish…...    
                                 
...came true when approximately 300 

happy, hungry folks came to our Lodge 

for a fabulous brunch on 

Sunday May the 8
th

.   Scott and his team 

worked very hard to feed our guests a 

delicious feast and as usual, they weren’t 

disappointed. 

 

I want to take a moment to thank the 

following folks who worked feverishly to 

create a beautiful dining room on 

Saturday and returned on Sunday, 

Mother’s Day to serve our guests:  

Anita Miller, Marie Bartarona, Judi Billey, 

Carol Van Ness, Kay Connolly, Wanda 

Nordstrom, Maralee Gouldthread, Sheri 

Smith, Ellie Neal, Rhonda Rogers, Warren 

Manley, Dempsey Billey, John Madeiros, 

Joyce Costa, Mary Harding and Manny 

Martinez. 

 

Again, many thanks to all of you, [If I 

have forgotten anyone Mea Culpa, Mea 

Culpa.] along with our barkeeps who 

poured the champagne with great 

flourish.    

 

Royce Birks 

 



Exalted Ruler’s Message 
 
I want to thank Royce Birks and the great group of volunteers that made the Mother’s Day Brunch a great success. The 
tables, rooms and the whole Lodge were fabulously decorated to honor that special person in our lives; whether they 
are with us or passed, “Our Mothers”.  The Officers performed the Mother’s Day Ritual, and I am sorry that the people 
seated near the bar were not able to hear the ritual due to speaker failure. Steps to correct this problem are in progress. 
I hope that by the time you receive this bulletin the two nine foot Elk statues, that were donated by Elk Member George 
E. Williams PER, will be in place.  As you drive up the hill to our parking lot they will be placed facing each other.  One by 
the fence on your left and one on the right by the gravel parking lot. 
Our Ritual Team competed in Northeast District Contest in Alturas, Ca. April 29-30th.  I am very proud that out of nine 
individual 1st places, Auburn Team took seven 1st places, and qualified as representation of the Northeast District in 
Anaheim Ca. on May 19th.  
On June 6th, 2016, Rudy Pelzman, and the help of many volunteers will drive to the Reno Veterans Hospital to BBQ a 
luncheon for all the hospitalized Veterans. The volunteers will help BBQ, feed, and visit with the some of the Vets.  We 
are the only visitors some of these vet get all year.   All food, sodas, and deserts are donated by the Auburn Elks Lodge. If 
you wish to be part of this well-meaning, and rewarding Elks outing, please meet at Auburn Elks Lodge 8:00 am Monday 
June 6th. 
The Northeast District Jamboree is held on June 16th -19th in Quincy Ca. at the fairgrounds. Bring your RV’s or stay at a 
motel.  Enjoy lots of games, fun, and a casino night that I will oversee. 
   
Exalted Ruler, [Grab your reader’s attention with a great quote from the document or use this space to emphasize a key 

point. To place this text box anywhere on the page, just drag it.] 

 
Manny Martinez    
 

        FROM THE EXALTED RULER      

May Elk of the Month 
Anna “Anita” Giraud Miller 

 
  
I have chosen Anna Giraud Miller normally known 
as “Anita” as Elk of the Month for June. Anita is at 
the event table every Taco Tuesday selling and 
making sure tickets and tables match for all 
functions and events. She also volunteers for many 
Lodge events as greeter, ticket taker, reconciles 
evening receipts, and helps decorate the Lodge. 
When you see Anita please say thanks for her help, 
and dedication to this Lodge. 
 
Exalted Ruler, 
Manny Martinez   
 

From the Station of the Leading Knight 
 
Lots has happened and there’s still more upcoming. Your 
performing Knights won first place in the District 
Competition in Alturas. Yay, team! As I am writing this, we 
are preparing to compete in the State competition down in 
Anaheim.  By the time you read this, we will have returned 
to Auburn with the results of our competition. Thank you all 
for your support of Your Ritual Team. The money brought in 
by the fundraisers of the Casino Night on March 12 and the 
Spaghetti Feed on April 16 helped defray some of the 
Lodge’s cost to send the team to Alturas and to Anaheim.  
The tradition of the Ritual Team competition among the 
Lodges and Districts keeps us all connected and helps to 
nurture the spirit of the Brotherhood of the Elks.  We are all 
part of a greater whole, and the cooperation we share with 
the officers and members of our own Lodge, as well as with 
those of other Lodges and Districts furthers that spirit. 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Leading Knight 
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From the Secretary  

 
If you are a proposer of a new candidate to become a member of the 
B.P.O. Elks, make sure to go over their application to see that they 
have answered all questions legibly front and back, and that the 
application is signed and accompanied by an initiation fee of $75.  This 
will be a big help to the Membership Review Committee.  
 
As of May 1, 2016, membership is 817 members of which 685 have 
paid their dues for the 2016 - 2017 Lodge year and 131 who are 
delinquent.  
 
Please let me know how you want your Lodge bulletin sent to you, 
either by email or hard copy, and make sure I have your right address 
and also email address, along with your membership number and 
signature.  If you are a widow I will need you to tell me how you want 
your bulletin sent, along with your signature.   
 
Our Auburn Elks Lodge #1691 By-laws revision has been approved by 
the Grand Lodge Judiciary Committee.  Our By-laws may now be 
accessed online by any member of our Lodge through elks.org Virtual 
Home page:  
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 
 
Note that a user name and password is required, and access through 
this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet 
have a password may register by giving your membership number and 
name to Grand Lodge online at:       
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
 
If you have ordered a name badge, check at the bar with the 
bartenders.   There is a box with new badges in it.  Also, as you come 
into the Lodge check in the foyer; your name badge might be on a 
table there. 
 
If you have moved or changed your phone number or email address, 
please let me know so I can update your records.   
 
If you need to reach me, please either email rfoles@sbcglobal.net or 
call 916-798-6591. 
 
Robert F. Oles, PDDGER 
Lodge Secretary 
 

 
 
 

               Follow Auburn Elks   @auburnelks1691 
 

 

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly 

by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the proceeding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Bill Clark 

530-274-1617 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

WELCOME OUR NEW 2016 - 2017 OFFICERS 

  Exalted Ruler:          Manny Martinez 

  Leading Knight:       Rhonda Rogers 

  Loyal Knight:          Chuck Cramer 

  Lecturing Knight:    Jack Meylink 

  Esquire:                    Wayne Helley 

  Inner Guard:            Wanda Nordstrom 

  Secretary:                  Bob Oles 

  Treasure:                  Mark Caplik  

  Chaplain:                                       Chuck Cooper 

  Tiler:                         Rex Goldthread 

  Organist:               Linda Wismar 

  

Trustees: 
1.  Dempsey Billey 

                                2.  John Maderios 

 3.  Warren Manley 

                                4.  Dennis Koehn 

                                5.  Royce Birks 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net


                

                        

 Bob’s Message 

June is the start of our summer months and I know many of our 
members will be on the road.  Please be safe and enjoy your 
vacations.  On Tuesday June 14th Flag Day the Elks Lodge will be 
doing a Flag Ceremony at 6 pm come bring you grandkids and 
participate in this ceremony it is a great experience. 

Over the years many of our Taco Teams have lost members and 
some teams are short volunteers.  If you’ve been wanting to be 
a volunteer on a Taco Team now is the time, just contact me 
and let me know.   I’ve got our internet problems resolved and 
am sending the daily Elks Lodge Events regularly.  If you would 
like to receive these email’s please email me at 
auburnelks@gmail.com and I will add you to my list. 

Now for the business part, in June we will start with the June 
Birthday Dinner serving Turkey Pot Pies and Meatloaf on June 
3rd.   On Sunday June 12th is our All You Can Eat Pancake 
Breakfast featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar.  On Friday June 17th is 
Cook Your Own Steak Dinner from 5 to 7 pm.   We will be ending 
the month with our All You Can Eat Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner 
Friday June 24th.   

Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 
Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue 
Plate Specials. 

Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager
 

 

From the Desk of the Esteemed Lecturing 
Knight 

 
On April 29th the Auburn Elks ritual team competed 
with other Lodges in our Northeast Region and came 
in 1st place. We will therefore be representing our 
Region at the Elks State Convention in Anaheim the 4th 
week of May. As you probably know the ritual team 
puts in a good deal of practice to learn the words and 
actions required of the ritual. What you may not know 
is the amount of time that is dedicated to this effort 
by the coaches and assistants. Please join me in 
thanking our head coach Phil Bettencourt and his 
assistants this year: Neil Bielski, Bob Souza, Bob Oles, 
Kate Richiger, Sharon Bettencourt, Rick Sutherland, 
and Bill Chelonis. Also contributing and putting in as 
much time but maybe not getting the recognition is 
our candidate Bill Costa. 
 
Jack Meylink 
Lecturing Knight 
 

         BIRTHDAY DINNER                  

                                                                                                                  
We celebrated the Red, White, and Blue at June Birthday Dinner, so it was decided we’d get fun 
with a MOVIE TIME – HOLYWOOD theme, so get into the theme of things by dressing as your 
favorite celebrity and strut your stuff”.  The Auburn Elks Lodge would like the July Birthday 
members to join us in celebrating your “special day” on July 8, 2016. 
 
Here’s how it works:  If you are a member with a birthday in July, you will receive an invitation, 
which includes a dinner voucher and a free drink ticket.  Take your voucher to the Lodge and turn 
it in for a ticket.  You then select a table and seat from the seating chart.  Tickets can also be 
purchased for spouses and guests.  
 
THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND GUESTS.  
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED AND SELECTED SEATING COMES FIRST. 
 
The dinner menu will be a traditional “home cooking” dinner of Fried Chicken, Chicken Fried Steak, 
Country Mashed Potatoes and Country Pepper Gravy, Seasonal Fresh Vegetables, Salad Bar, Hot 
Rolls and Dessert.  The Price is $15.00 per person. 
 
Throughout the evening, there will be raffle drawings. 
 
Not only will Elk members with a birthday in July be honored, but Elk anniversaries in July will also 
be honored. 

mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Butcher Block 
 

 
Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday June 3, 2016 

Birthday Dinner 
Turkey Pot Pie & Meatloaf 

Potatoes AU Gratin, Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday June 9, 2016 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday June 12, 2016 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 
11:30 am 

Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy 
Hash Browns 

 
Friday June 17, 2016 

Cook You Own Steak Night 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, Chicken & Burgers 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
5 to 7 pm 

 
Thursday June 23, 2016 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday June 24, 2016 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

           

 
 

Heavenly Father as we begin a new ELK 
year bless these elected and appointed 
officers.  Inspire and lead them in the 
tasks placed before them which they 
have accepted willingly. Amen 
 
Chuck Cooper 
Chaplain 
 

GOD BLESS AMERICA     GOD BLESS OUR LODGE     
GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 

 

 
 

      APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 

The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
John Robertson, proposes Michael Desrosier and 
Robert Bennett; Jim Boston proposes Wendal 
Hesterly; Bob DiMiceli, proposes David Kalian, and 
Paula Celick proposes Lawrence H. LaVerne. 
                                                                           

                                                                    

Follow Auburn Elks   @auburnelks1691 

 



            

 

   

 
 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here we are, entering the month of June, the beginning of our 
summer.  Enjoy it but be careful with the sun.  We also just celebrated 
Memorial Day.  I trust that you honored not only those who have passed 
before you, but also our present day Veterans.  I visited my father's 
grave a couple weeks ago on this 102nd birthday.  He is a Veteran of 
WWII who served in the European Theater and I will have visited with 
him again on Memorial Day, May 30th. 
If you are receiving the Bulletin via electronic mail, you know that the 
excursion to the Reno VA Hospital is on June 6.  We will meet at 8am at 
the Lodge and will carpool and then caravan shortly thereafter to 
Reno.  We need volunteers.  For those of you who have gone on this 
trip before you know how rewarding it is.  Share that experience with 
your fellow members and see if they might like to go with you this 
year.  Don't forget those donations of items that the patients might like 
to have while residing at the hospital.  Please refer to last month’s 
bulletin for further information. 
For those of you who are wondering about the cemetery bench, we are 
getting closer.  What I need now is a plaque to be inset in the 
foundation.  By the way, we just might be on the cusp of getting two 
benches, one for the new cemetery and one for the old cemetery.  I will 
keep everyone posted. 
The Veterans committee has recently received donations of about 
$1,000 in Ralph Roper's memory.  
Ralph was a proud Veteran who supported many Veterans 
causes.  Ralph Roper will be missed by many in our community.  I think 
that he would be proud to know that these donations will be put to 
great use. 
Do you know of any young men or women presently serving in harm's 
way in the Middle East?  If so, Elaine Jenanyan would like to have the 
name and address of that person.  Elaine is in charge of the Treat's for 
Troops program here at the Lodge and would like to send that individual 
a goody package.  We have had many responses from the recipients 
regarding how much they appreciated our gifts to them. On the other 
hand, Elaine is always looking for donations of product or cash (used to 
purchase goodies) to further her efforts.   
 
As I conclude my article, I must ask if any of you attended a Memorial 
Day service in your community.  I did.  Please consider attending one 
next year.  Keep our service members serving in harm’s way in your 
thoughts and prayers.  They need all the help they can get to return 
home safely and in a healthy state.  Once again I ask for God's blessings 
on all of us and to keep everyone safe. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
(530) 886-8499 
 
ps:  Thank you for your inquiring telephone calls.  I always do my best 
to respond and provide you with what you are concerned about.   
 
 

 

 
 
National Wreaths across America Day 
December 17, 2016   
 
It’s never too soon to start thinking about 
honoring those who served to keep our 
country free by sponsoring a Balsam Wreath.  
We have 2,146 veterans in our two 
cemeteries. Last year WAA (Wreaths across 
America) sold 647 wreaths.  Let’s make a goal 
for 2016 to get a wreath for each veteran.  In 
addition, this is a fundraiser and a percentage 
of the cost of each wreath is returned to our 
lodge.    
Order forms are in the Lodge foyer or call 
Paula @ (530) 885-1428. 
 
Paula Celick, WAA Location Coordinator 
 

Youth Night 
 
We celebrated with a few of our youth on May 
14, 2016. We had a great Pasta dinner prepared 
by our chef Scott and had 4 Soccer players 
present, Enzo and June Gallo and Adigan and 
Gia Myers, these young people also enjoyed 
our Bocce Ball Court. Our Lobby Scholarship 
winner Lauren Sutherland, Granddaughter of 
Rick & Jody Sutherland, was also present to 
receive her scholarship. We are very proud of 
our youth. I hope that next year we can hold 
this function earlier in the year as we ran into 
proms and various other school functions. I also 
would like to see a better lodge attendance.  
But thanks to everyone who attended. 
 
Sharon Bettencourt  
Youth Activities Chairman 
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RV CLUB NEWS 
 
 
A great time was had by the Elk’s RVers on our trip to Vacaville, 
May 12-15.  We had only 10 rigs (20 people) so it seemed like 
family.   The first night was a delicious potluck and believe me no 
one went away hungry.  The following day Marcy Bane put on a 
wonderful breakfast.  Afterwards about 10 golfers went all the 
way to Woodland to golf. The rest of us did our own 
things.   Afterwards all 20 of us went out to dinner together at 
Tahoe Joe’s Restaurant.   Naturally the guys were not too tired to 
play a little poker each night. 
Saturday afternoon we had the “Hot Diggity Dog Races.”  We 
hooted and hollered, cheered, did the wave, laughed like high 
schoolers and in the end the winner of the races was Nancy 
Wuorio.  She threw that dice like a true champion and walked 
away with the big bucks.  We were all Very Envious!  Pat Nielsen 
was the best cheer leader ever.  She jumped so high I thought her 
feet would never touch the ground.   
We continued our Saturday with “Three Dog Night”, serving Hot 
Dogs, Polish Dogs, and Brats along with a few games for extra 
fun.  Ardy served up delicious ice cream sundaes for dessert.  This 
was truly a “Dog Day Afternoon.” 
 My thanks to all our helpers, they were incredible.    A special 
thanks to my husband, Bud, for setting up the dog races and golf 
and for winning at poker. 

 Cheryl Tade 

Wagon Master 

 

                       

                    Lodge of Sorrow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Marlene Branaugh, widow of Elks member Leo 
Branaugh, passed away April 24th at the age of 83. A 
memorial service was held at the Elks Lodge on May 5th 

 

 
 

             Sickness and Distress                          

 Sandy Luse, wife of Bud Luse, 
our building hall president, returned home 
from the hospital. She was in the hospital for 
a biopsy on a mass but in the process suffered 
a punctured lung that extended her stay.  
Latest update is that surgery will be required 
to remove a growth on the Thymus gland.  
Currently scheduled for June 10th. This is a 
significant surgery that involves opening the 
chest. Keep Sandy in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
Ray Ubner, PER, and currently Government Relations Chair 
was in the hospital for stomach issues and a seizure. He is 
home and doing better with medications. 
 
Eugene (Gene) Vogel underwent a reverse shoulder socket 
replacement surgery in April and is in the recovery process 
while undergoing physical therapy. 
 
Diana Hart, wife of Tom Hart, Bulletin Editor and Blood 
Bank chair, had knee replacement surgery and is also home 
recovering. 
 
 

 

It pays to attend Lodge.    Lodge 
meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th 
Thursday of the month except 
November and December 2nd 
Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

At the Lodge meeting on April 28, 2016, major 
jackpot of $300 was lost by John Lafave and $269 was 
lost by Glenn E. Meyers.  At the Lodge meeting on 
May 12, 2016, major jackpot of $300 was lost by 
Howard Cameron Whitty and losing $292 was Charles 
Warnock.  It pays to attend Lodge. 
 

       Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00am. The next one is on June 1st. 
         
In May, we did some general cleanup inside and outside, put 
up large awning, cleaned margarita machine, popcorn 
machine, cleaned doors inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar 
area, cleaned windows, washed carts & trash cans, cleaned 
lobby, cleaned down stairs, filled salt & pepper shakers, filled 
catsup bottles, cleaned kitchen, cleaned the back room, 
vacuumed coat room and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked:  PER 
Dick Robart, PER Bob Espinosa, PER Bill Stewart, Exalted Ruler/ 
BHC Dir., Manny Martinez, Tiler/Treas. BHC Rex Gouldthread, 
Trustee Warren Manley, Tom Eastman, Michael Van Hook, Bill 
McPeak, Ed Rodriguez, Cedric Trujillo, Richard Fuller, Pete 
Biersteker, Carl Hoelscher, Ron Bailey, Jim Dodson, Rich Cortez, 
Jim Harris, Mike Slattery, Richard Flores, 
Rudy Pelzman and John Marcella. 
Turnout was low, we could always use more help.  Please come 
out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 
530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
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     Elks Lodge Sports  

         POOL TOURNAMENT RESULTS 

April 6th. 
1st. Rick DeKnoop / Gary Hubbard 
2nd. Pete Biersteker / Joe Mitchell 
3rd.  Chuck Cooper / Bill Nordstrom 
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez / Mike Landry 
Rex Gouldthread / Gary Bergquist 
Bill Costa / Bill McPeak 
Ed Bourne / Don Council 
Al Hewitt / Chuck Cramer 
 
April 13th. 
1st.  Manny Martinez / Gary Hubbard 
2nd. Rudy Rivero / Dave McGuire 
3rd.  Mike Landry / Chuck Cooper 
Attendees: 
Pete Biersteker / Ed W. 
Ed Bourne / Wil Thomas 
Gary Bergquist / Bill McPeak 
Joe Mitchell / Roger Imsdahl 
Bill Costa / Ron Ruskauff 
Fred Jones / Rick DeKnoop 
 
April 20th. 
1st.  Mike Landry / Rick DeKnoop 
2nd. Roger Imsdahl / Ed Bourne 
3rd.   Fred Jones / Rudy Rivero 
Attendees: 
Gary Bergquist / Gary Hubbard 
Rex Gouldthread / Manny Martinez 
Bill Nordstrom / Bill McPeak 
Chuck Cooper / Wil Thomas 
Don Council / Bill Costa 
 
April 27th. 
1st.  Chuck Cooper / Howard Young 
2nd. Roger Imsdahl / Pete Biersteker 
3rd.  Rudy Rivero / Gary Hubbard 
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez / Don Council 
Al Hewitt / Joe Mitchell 
Gary Bergquist / Dave McGuire 
Fred Jones / Mike Landry 
Bill Nordstrom / Bill Costa 
Ed Bourne / Bill McPeak 
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Birthday Dinner 
Hollywood Movie Night 

Cocktails 5pm 

Dinner 6:30 

 


